

Mount Lawley Senior High School
Languages Parent Support Group 2012

Minutes for General Meeting 1st May 2012

Meeting: Commenced at 7.40pm

Apologies: Karen De Lore and Lety Ognenis

Attendance: Allison Foster, Cathy Sutherland, Luana Kilcullen, Niall Kilcullen, Sondra Tate, Michael Camilleri.

Minutes: Minutes of the previous two meetings accepted and approved.

Matters arising from the Minutes:

- Sondra has met with Milton Butcher and Michael Camilleri about the payment of the GATE language pens and the issue has been resolved.
- Languages Soiree: We are still waiting on the Music Committee to send through the invoice for the drinks.
 - Sondra to contact Sue Faranda
- Gate Day:
The Gate Day was held on 16th March in the staff room.
A talk was given to the students and food and drinks were supplied by the Language Support Committee.
This day is held once a term to acknowledge and celebrate the GATE student's achievement in getting into the GATE programme.
Mike Camilleri discussed a future change of focus for the day with the students being more active and involved.
 - The Language Support Committee would like to thank all committee members for their help in providing and serving refreshments on the day.
- Badges: GATE badges have been allocated to Year 8 and 9 students.
- Masks: Approval was given for reimbursement of a one off expenditure for Masks for the Arts Day on 21st April.
 - Invoice for \$79.26 has been sent to Andrea for payment.

- Head of Department Status: The school has been interviewing and hope to finalise this matter shortly.

New Business:

- Car Rally: Sondra to begin organising. Possible date in September.
- Italian Cultural Trip: 25 students and 3 teachers have returned from the very successful Italian Cultural Tour. They were away for 21 days. Mike Camilleri posted to a travel blog during the trip. There are lots of photos and comments that you can view. Please follow this link to do so:
<http://www.travelpod.com/z/mtlawleyshs/1/1334987531>
You will need this password: Italia
- New Committee Members: A drive to recruit new committee members was discussed. Once the new Head of Languages is appointed the committee will discuss further what action will be taken.

Meeting Closed: 8.30pm

Next Meeting: Tuesday 19th June at 7.30pm. Venue to be advised.

Cathy Sutherland – Committee Member

MLHS P&C Languages Support Group